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News Release                       

21 May 2009

Invasive Alien Species Spotted at Silent Valley!
Northern Ireland Water (NI Water) has confirmed reports that alien species have been spotted at Silent Valley Mountain Park in Co Down.  
The name of this invasive species is Rhododendron Ponticum, which doesn’t come in peace as it threatens native ecosystems and protected habitats in and around Silent Valley. Ahead of World Biodiversity Day on Friday 22nd May, NI Water is raising awareness of this particular ‘alien species’ and the damage it causes to the area it invades. 

Proof that looks can be deceiving; the Rhododendron Ponticum is a distinctive attractive flower, yet it is responsible for the destruction of many native habitats and the abandonment of land. The plant out-competes most native plants and in many cases, it will grow to such a height that it blocks light to native plants, and can eventually eliminate them. This in turn, affects animals who relay on native plants for food. 
Stewart Walsh, Manager at Silent Valley comments:

“The Rhododendron Ponticum is a self seeding plant and as it thrives in cooler, wet climates, unfortunately Silent Valley provides it with a perfect home. 

“There is growing concern over the expansion of this species and in conjunction with Mourne Heritage Trust, we are undertaking a programme to remove it entirely. However, it may take up to 15 years to permanently eradicate it.”
Ranger with Mourne Heritage Trust, Dave Farnon, said:

“Mourne Heritage Trust staff and volunteers are currently helping NI Water remove Rhododendron from the catchment area around the Silent Valley Reservoir.  This will be quite a long process, but essential, as here in the mountains, the plant quickly shades out native species such as heathers and blaeberry which we must protect.”

If you want to get your green fingers active this World Biodiversity Day, try planting flowers that are native to Northern Ireland, or request a sample seed pack of NI Water’s drought tolerant flowers by calling Waterline on 08457 440088. 

Additional information on Rhododendron Ponticum and other invasive species can be found on www.invasivespeciesireland.com. 

Ends

All media enquires to NI Water press office on 02890 357695 or email press.office@niwater.com
Notes to editors:

· Very few of insects and animals live on or eat rhododendron, so when it takes over, the area becomes a wasteland with very few animals and virtually no other plants.

· Methods of removal include pulling out smaller plants by hand, digging up of the roots, mechanical digging and cutting mature plants above ground, followed by immediate chemical treatment of the stumps to ensure they do not grow back.
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